
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 03.09.19
9.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. Steffan Chambers,  Mike Tregenza. Edward Griffiths, Jonathan Greenfield, Eryl Jones-Williams.
9.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Emrys Jones (Chairman), Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman),  Edward Williams, John Ellis Williams, John Ceri Evans, Sion Ifor Williams. 
9.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman did not have any announcements to make

9.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on July 2nd 2019 were found to be correct. 
9.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
No matters were arising from the minutes.
9.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr. John Ellis Williams declared an interest in the planning application for North Lodge, Dyffryn Ardudwy and he signed a Personal Declaration of Interest Form and he was not present when the application was discussed. 

Cllr. Edward Williams declared an interest in the planning application for North Lodge, Dyffryn Ardudwy and he signed a Personal Declaration of Interest Form and he was not present when the application was discussed. 

9.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 8 July 1-5, Merioneth area at Ysgwrn, Trawsfynydd. 9th 5.30-8.00 Dyffryn School Governors. 11th 7.30-9.00 Village Hall. 16th 6.30-9.00 Ardudwy Governors, Harlech. 18th 8.30-5.00. Full Council Caernarfon. 19th 12-5.00. Chief Officers appointments committee, Caernarfon . 20th August 12-4.00 Local meeting with Biodiversity Champion.

Cllr Dewi Owen, Aberdyfi was re-elected chair of the Meirionnydd forum. Elfed Powell Roberts was re-elected vice chair. Reports were presented on the community regeneration service work programme. The three year funding for the area has all been allocated and there is no money left for any new schemes for the next two years.A presentation was made on the Beach management plan by the economy and community senior manager, together with information on beach access. I presented information from the Maritime officer and the equalities and disability officer. In a nutshell it would be difficult to have an access policy and guidelines regarding beaches because they are all different and also very changeable and in some instances practically impossible to provide disabled access as safety was important. Information was given about the Ysgwrn project and further developments. The deputy director of Education Mr Owen Owens visited Dyffryn school and explained the problems with proposals for a breakfast club. He promised that other senior officers would visit the school to try to solve the problems, but explained that a breakfast club has to comply with Welsh Government guidelines, Despite an offer from the Church Hall, the offer could not be accepted because the church hall was not within the school boundary. As I have explained before there will be over 90 pupils at Dyffryn school and there will be 4 classes not the usual three. Finances and staffing have been arranged. Inspector had visited Ysgol Ardudwy and the head reported that progress was being made and that the staff were happy with the reports of progress. There were some minor changes in the dress code and the school finances. The school will have a budget in the region of £1.3 million.Some governors are coming to the end of their appointment periods a full report will be presented later as to who will remain and who want to retire. The village hall committee want a meeting with a deputation from the community council after details of the responsibilities  of the Trustees were presented. At the full council in Caernarfon there was backing for 
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an independent Wales. I did not vote either way, but the motion was carried. It was stated that Iwan Trefor Jones, a director and officer in charge of the North Wales  Economic Ambition Board TWF project would be leaving later this month to take over as deputy chief executive of CCG. Gwynedd was performing well according to reports, I asked that senior officers should lease more with front line staff as they were the service providers. Gwynedd could well start building social houses in the future as there was money available from the Welsh Government. Staff at the lower end of the pay scale will be getting pay rises including teachers, this is under an agreed policy with the Welsh Government. In the Standards Committee annual report there were no complaints against Gwynedd councillors. The majority of the problems related to town and community councillors. Hywel Eifion Evans was appointed an independent member of the standards committee. At the appointments committee, Steffan Jones was appointed head of highways etc and Aled Gibbard was appointed the new head of buildings and housing. The Biodiversity champion for Gwynedd visited Dyffryn Ardudwy and spoke to officials of Cambrian Beach Guardians who spoke about their  impressive work in an around the area. A further visit is planned with officers to see what additional help Gwynedd can provide. A local residents has been liaising with Gwynedd regarding speeding on the A496 snd a counter was placed in the area. This showed that the police and highways were satisfied with the information as in most occasions the speeds recorded were only 1 mile above the speed limit. Complaints were also made by members of the public  about illegal parking in Dyffryn Ardudwy and a traffic warden has visited the area. The situation is being monitored. I have expressed concern about poor road markings in Talybont. AS the A496 in Talybont is soon to be re-surfaced, the road marking will be done after the road works. I have had a complaint about burning and smoke problems. I will raise the issue with the environmental health officer once I get the full details.I am available on 01341242758 or07340035378 Or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com
9.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Demolition of existing extension and garage and erection of larger extension and garage – North Lodge, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/156A)

Support this application.

Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
9.9  MATTERS ARISING

A     Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £22,951.16 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £2,649.34 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year and this was mainly because no cost had been with the cemetery (£1,456 earmarked), and no cost has been with the public seats (£500 earmarked). 
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
The Clerk reported in the absence of Cllr. Steffan Chambers  that there was nothing to report with regard to the above or with the football club, apart from the fact that the Youth Club had started in the hall since last night and that it had been very successful and that the committee wanted to thank the Council for their support.
C   Village Hall
The Chairman reported that a meeting of the above had taken place during last month and that they had decided there was a need to arrange a meeting between the officers of the village hall committee together with the Chairman  and Clerk/Responsible Finance Officer of this Council so as to rightly decide who was responsible for what with regard to financial matters. It was agreed, as there was a meeting of the village hall committee going to be held on the 12th of this month, to try and hold a meeting during the day so as to be able to report back to the village hall committee in the evening.
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D   Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that no further details had been received with regard to the above development since been made aware that it was going to Apeal and that she had contacted Mr. Geraint Lewis but not had received a reply from him.
E   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteries and play parks
The Chairman made it known that the new noticeboard had been erected and the Clerk stated that she had been made aware that it was leaking and that she had contacted Cllr. Edward Griffiths to state this and also that the door on one side was difficult to open. It was agreed that the Clerk would contact Cllr. Griffiths to see if he had contacted the company.

F    Election of Councillor
Further to the e-mail received from Mr. Steffan Jones stating that he was resigning from being a Member of the Council, the Clerk reported that she had contacted the Electoral Officer, Gwynedd Council  regarding this and that a notice had been put up on both noticeboards on the 15th of July and that the closing date was on the 2nd August. The Clerk apologised that she had forgotten to ask for the notice to be placed on the website. The Clerk reported further that she had been made aware by the Electoral Officer, Gwynedd Council  that nobody had sent a request in with ten signatures asking for an election to fill the vacant seat. Also she had been informed by the Electoral Officer that he had received one letter and that was from Mrs Meinir Thomas, 18 Penrhiw declaring an interest in the vacant seat, and that the Council, now, have the right to co-opt her as a member of the Council. Everybody agreed to this and to invite Mrs Thomas to the next Council meeting.
G   Council’s Standing Orders and Financial Regulations
The Clerk reported that she had sent a copy of the new ones of the above to every Member through e-mail  so that they would get more time to read them. It was agreed to leave this matter until the next meeting when everybody had time to read the documents. Everybody that were present stated that they had read through these and that they were acceptable. It was agreed to adopt both these Regulations.
H   Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
It was reported that a meeting of the above had not been held since the last Council meeting. 
The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from Mr. Nigel Bennett asking for information with regard to the annual donation that the Council gives to Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure. He wanted to know under what power is this donation made and what process was used to make the decision.  He stated he was particularly interested in any public consultation or any cost/benefit analysis.
9.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council  – Highways Department

The Clerk reported that she had received a reply from the above Department to the matters raised at the last Council meeting and that they were stating that an Officer from the Traffic Department would inspect the stile that is past Ysgethin Inn and arrange any necessary works to be carried out if need be, also stating, unfortunately, they are unable to get covers for manholes and that the Highways Inspector had made the site opposite Bryn Bwyd, that needs attention, temporarily safe, and the intention is to fill it with tarmac in the near future.
B   O.G.Thomas Building Litd 

The Clerk reported that she had received a letter from the above offering to buy the public toilets that are near the old play park in the village. She reported further , as this matter was to do with Gwynedd Council that she had forwarded the letter on to them and asking them to contact Mr. Thomas direct with regard to this matter.

C  Mr. Nigel Bennett 

The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from the above stating as the historic cinema and vital community hub in Tywyn is facing a crisis due to projector repairs running into thousands of pounds and given that it 
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is one of the few cinemas available to all ages in our community and it provides a free venue for a whole range of community events , he was asking for the Council to consider a donation to the public appeal. The Clerk was asked to reply stating that it was Council policy not to contribute to organizations outside the community as the Council has enough spending of their own to do without starting to contribute to keep establishments outside the community open. Also to state that the Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure centre is different because that the school children and many others from the area use it on a regular basis.
D  Mr. Nigel Bennett 

The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from the above stating  that he was aware of the issues surrounding parking in Dyffryn and as the Council are facing difficulty in turning a play park into a car park, he had a suggestion. As the existing Gwynedd Council car park behind Huws Gray is not subject to any controls and is consequently always full including commercial and camper vans,  could charging not be instigated and residents, could of course, take advantage of the Gwynedd Council annual pass. Gwynedd Council could administer much as they do in Barmouth.  He was asking for the Council to discuss the matter. It was decided as the car park belonged to Gwynedd Council to pass the e-mail on to them.
E  Mr. Nigel Bennett 

The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail together with a photograph from the above showing  what  the scene was like on the 25th August (bank holiday Sunday) near a rubbish bin down Bennar Beach and asking the Council to lobby Gwynedd Council for a solution.

F   Ffestiniog Town Council

The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail together with a letter from the above Council regarding inviting members of the Council to a meeting on the 3rd of this month to discuss establishing a 4 bed hosbice in Blaenau Ffestiniog. The Clerk reported further that she had sent this e-mail and letter to every Member asking them to reply if they had an interest in attending this meeting and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams had gone to this meeting tonight on behalf of the Council.

G   Snowdonia National Park

Received an additional letter together with an agenda from the above regarding the annual meetings between the National Park and the Councils that are being held on 30th September at  Plas y Brenin, Capel Curig, 1st October in Plas Tan y Bwlch and 3rd October in Neuadd Dyfi, Aberdyfi and that every meeting starts at 6.30 p.m. A response is expected by the 20th of September. Nobody that were present in the meeting were able to attend, and the Clerk was asked to send the details on to the Members that were not present to see if they had any interest in attending one of the meetings.
H   One Voice Wales
Received an e-mail from the above stating that, with the committee Chairman's agreement, that the next meeting of the Meirionnydd Area Committee of One Voice Wales has been deferred from Wednesday 11th September to Wednesday 16th October. This is due to the high number of apologies, including that of the speaker.
I    Snowdonia National Park

Received a copy of the proposed and inset maps of the Eryri Local Development Plan 2016-2031 together with a copy of the Written Statement of the said Plan.

9.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £3,417.41 in the current account, £4,562.20 in the reserve account and £100.00 in the Chairman’s account.
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Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes     -   £294.00 (wages) + £218.66 costs = £512.66 (July & August)
Evergreen                          -   £380.00  -  cut grass of public cemetery x 2 and Llanenddwyn & Llanddwywe cemeteries

Mr. M. J. Kerr                     -   £400.00 -  opening grave re the late Mr. Gwilym Owen

Mr. R. G. Williams             -     £30.00  -  materials to fix swing in new play park

Hall Committee                   - £207.00 –  hire of meeting room for the year

Mr. Gary Martayn               -  £850.00 -  cut grass of both play parks and arond benches  x 5, football field x 5, 

Mr. Gareth J. Williams       -   £272.00 -  cut grass in Morlo Park, Penybont Garden and around Talybont toilets  

Mr. Gary Lewis                     - £120.00 – treat japanesse knotweed

Evergreen                          -     £360.00  - cut grass of public cemetery x 2 and Llanenddwyn & Llanddwywe cemeteries

Monies received since last meeting
Customs & Excise         - £284.40    –  V.A.T repayment

Glyn Rees & Son        - £1,460.00   –  burial of the late Mr. John Gwilym Owen

Customs & Excise         - £491.60    –  V.A.T repayment

Gwynedd Council    - £17,500.00 -     half the precept

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – none - translation services
9.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
The Clerk reported that she had been made aware by Cllr. Steffan Chambers that he had received complaints that the recycling blue bins on Bro Arthur estate were being thrown along the street by the workforce after they have been emptied. It was agreed to send the complaint on to Gwynedd Council.

Concerned was voiced that the grass cutting in the area had been untidy this year especially down the road towards Dyffryn Seaside Estate. It was agreed to send this onto the Highwyas Department.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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